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Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited take no 
responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no representation as to its accuracy or completeness 
and expressly disclaim any liability whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the 
whole or any part of the contents of this announcement. 
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Price-Sensitive Information 
 

This announcement is made by the Company pursuant to Rule 13.09 of the Listing Rules. 
 
The Board wishes to inform the Shareholders of the Company and potential investors that 
there is a change in government policy regarding the granting of Supplemental Income to 
the utility businesses of the Group. 
 
Shareholders and potential investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in 
the shares of the Company. 

 
This announcement is made by Tianjin Development Holdings Limited (the “Company”, 
together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) pursuant to Rule 13.09 of the Rules Governing 
the Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the “Listing 
Rules”). 
 
The board of directors of the Company (the “Board”) wishes to inform the shareholders of 
the Company (the “Shareholders”) and potential investors that there is a change in the basis 
for granting government supplemental income (“Supplemental Income”) to the utility 
businesses of the Group.   
 
The Company has been informed by the Finance Bureau of the Tianjin Economic and 
Technological Development Zone (“TEDA Finance Bureau”) on 2 March 2011 that as a 
change in government policy, effective for the year 2010, the basis of calculating the 
Supplemental Income to be granted by TEDA Finance Bureau to the utility businesses of the 
Group will be changed from one based on units supplied by the Group to a lump sum to be 
negotiated between the Company and TEDA Finance Bureau on an annual basis. The amount 
of Supplemental Income for the financial year ended 31 December 2010 will be less than 
what the Group would otherwise be granted under the previous quantity-based arrangement. 
Further, based on discussion with TEDA Finance Bureau, the Board expects that the 
Supplemental Income for the year 2011 and thereafter will be further reduced despite an 
anticipated increase in the scale of the operation of the utility businesses. This change in 
government policy has not only adversely affected the operating margins of the Group’s 
utility businesses (after taking into account the Supplemental Income), it may also materially 
and adversely impact the recoverable amount of the Group's investment in the utility 
businesses, principally in the form of property, plant and equipment.  
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The Board has not yet fully evaluated the impact of this change in government policy on the 
Group’s investment in its utility businesses, and the final results of the Group for the year 
ended 31 December 2010 are not yet finalized. The information contained in this 
announcement is only a preliminary assessment made by the management of the Company 
with respect to such a change in policy and is not based on any figures nor information that 
has been audited or reviewed by the Company’s auditors. 
 
Shareholders and potential investors should exercise caution when dealing in the shares 
of the Company. 
 
 

By Order of the Board 
Tianjin Development Holdings Limited 

Yu Rumin 
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